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The Thirsty Farmer  
 

WHIMPLE, EXETER,  DEVON,  EX5 2QQ 
 

Telephone: 01404 822287 

www.thirstyfarmer.co.uk 

TRADITIONAL HOSPITALITY AT ITS BEST 
——— 

Varied A La Carte Menu changed daily 

alongside traditional ‘Farmers Favourites’ 
———a 

Great Selection of fine Wines 
——— 

Open all day Friday, Saturday & Sunday 

— 
Don't forget Beat the Clock is here until the end of February 2009  

    

QUIZ NIGHT EVERY OTHER 
SUNDAY   

Starts at 8.30pm 
EVERYONE WELCOME! 

 
 

MUSIC DATES 
 

 

           6th February: Kiss This 

 27th February: Ocean 6 

 27th March:     Thick as Thieves 
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WHAT‟S ON IN WHIMPLE 
 

February 
14th Louise Parker Quartet, Victory Hall, 7.30pm 
19th Panto, Beauty and the Beast, Victory Hall, 6.30pm 
20th Panto, Beauty and the Beast, Victory Hall, 7.30pm 
21st Panto, Beauty and the Beast, Victory Hall, 7.30pm 
23rd Parish Council Meeting, Victory Hall, 7.00pm 
24th Talk on all things recyclable, Victory Hall, 7.00pm 
28th Soup and Sarnie Lunch, Victory Hall, 12.00noon - 1.30pm 
 
March 
14th Family Breakfast, Victory Hall, 10.00am - 12.00noon 
17th Shamrock Supper, Victory Hall, 7.30pm 
18th Tennis Club AGM, Willowbrook House, 7.30pm 
23rd Parish Council Meeting, Victory Hall, 7.00pm 
28th Soup and Sarnie Lunch, Victory Hall, 12.00noon - 1.30pm 
30th FOWS Easter Bingo, Victory Hall, 5.30pm, eyes down 6.00pm 
 
April 
  4th Easter Egg Hunt, 2.00pm, watch for posters 
10th The Crucifixion, St Marys Church, 6.30pm 
27th Annual Parish Meeting, Victory Hall, 7.00pm 
 
May 
18th Parish Council AGM & Re-election of Members, Victory Hall, 7.00pm 
 
June 
22nd Parish Council Meeting, Victory Hall, 7.00pm 
28th Whiteways Employees Reunion, see article 
 
August 
  8th VPA show 

 
Please use the Whimple Diary held in the Post Office for checking availability of 
venues and booking events. 
If your Association has an event which you would like listed above please 
contact Nicky Hitchcock on 823194 or e-mail nickyjhitch@tiscali.co.uk 
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PETER SALTER A.I.R.T.E. 

MOBILE MOTOR ENGINEER 
(Member Institute of Road Transport Engineers) 

 

Servicing & M.O.T. Preparation 

Engine Overhauls & Bodywork Welding 

Cars & Commercial Vehicles 

 

Telephone: Whimple (01404) 823054 

Talaton Inn 
 

Good Ales, Good Food 

Pop in and say Hello 
 

Tel: 822214  

Sunday Lunch - Daily Specials 

Bar Menu and Snacks 

Restaurant open Tuesdays to 

Saturday Evening 



5 

 

Ed the Ed 
 

Welcome to our February/March edition, which in my humble view, is one of our best 
yet, in that we offer not only a wide range of locally produced articles, but some 
information about proposals concerning Cranbrook that demand our attention NOW 
(see pages 32 and 33.) We cannot be complacent here about a five year delay in the 
building of the new town. Major decisions still need to be taken and the article in this 
edition highlights proposals that eliminate the gap that we once thought would exist 
between Whimple and Cranbrook. If that concerns you, then please contact the 
Planning Policy section of East Devon Council before 13th February. I am sure that our 
County and East Devon Councillors would also want to understand our concerns on 
these proposals.  

We have also included a page from the Sustainable Ottery Group that wants to 
challenge the planned Tesco store; we acknowledge that there will be people who 
would welcome such a store  -  we all have a choice here.  

We owe the Milestone garage and some of its customers an apology in that we 
included incorrect opening times for the garage in our centre page spread in the Xmas 
edition. We had a technical gremlin at work, so sorry for any inconvenience.  

We have included a Wassail report from the pen of the gallant Leader of the Wassail, 
who failed to wear his wet suit, mask and snorkel on the night. Were we disheartened? 
It takes more that that to dampen the spirits of a few men in smocks with hats covered 
in ivy!! Well done the brave people who turned out to support us.  

I was honoured to be invited to Joy Little‟s birthday party just before Christmas – a 
mere 99 years old!  It really came home to me when I casually asked Joy “So how long 
have you been in the village?” and Joy calmly said “93 years.” What can you say after 
that? But was I lost for words? Gentle reader, have you ever seen me in the panto lost 
for words?  

Talking of panto, I apologise in advance as my normal method of learning my lines 
whilst perambulating around the local lanes has been thrown into total disarray by the 
current Mrs H signing up with the Bra Babes as I call them. It is impossible to read the 
scripts when you are speeding around the lanes at the minimum recommended speed 
of 4 mph for the Moonwalk (see 2 articles later in this edition from the Bra Babes). So 
gentle pantomime goer, there may be moments when my normal professional 
approach falters as I search for the next word. I am sure that you excuse these 
momentary lapses which are so out of character for me. Don‟t forget to get your 
tickets from either the PO or the shop. I see that the Primary School also had „Beauty 
and the Beast „ performed for them recently, and the children liked it because it had a 
happy ending. With any Whimpletons performance, all our audiences are delighted 
when the panto comes to an end.  

If you would like to contribute an article for the News, then please send it via Email to 
bob.scanlan@eclipse.co.uk , or via Small Outlet Jim at the PO (waiting for yet another 
photo opportunity in the Echo when a European 5 axled lorry tries to bounce its way 
through the village). Later in this edition, you can share John Discombe‟s delight when 
exactly that happened to him and his humble dwelling.  

Ed H 
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Whimple Post Office  

Opening Hours 
 

Monday          9.00 – 12.30.  1.30 -5.30. 

Tuesday         9.00 – 1.00. 

Wednesday  9.00 – 12.30.  1.30 - 5.30.  

Thursday      9.00 – 12.30.  1.30 - 5.30. 

Friday            9.00 -   12.30.  1.30 - 5.30. 

Saturday      9.00 – 12.30. 
 

Post Box Collections 
 

Weekdays   11.10 am.  And 5.10pm 

Saturday  Earliest official time 10.10am 
    (However usually approx 12.00 mid day) 
 

No collection Sundays or Bank Holidays 
 

If you need to catch the post, please leave plenty of time. The collection 
postman is unable to delay beyond these times as he is on a tight time 
schedule. 
  

We are happy to answer any enquires you may have on the telephone but 
kindly ask you to only phone during our opening times as the phone line is 
also our home phone.  
 

Telephone (01404) 822359. 
 

Other useful numbers for you. 
 

Post Code Enquiries              08457 111 222 

Royal Mail Customer care     08457 740740 

N S & I Customer Services   0845 9645000 

East Devon Council Customer Services  01395 517528 
 

Why not cut out and keep for your information? 
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FRANCES MARY PRATT  by Mike Mallett 
 

Mrs „P‟ moved to Whimple about 50 years ago from Thornfalcon/Henlade 
near Taunton, following the sudden death of her husband, Henry. She had 
already experienced a busy life as a Land Agent, and with the British Red 
Cross, but she was not one to dwell on past achievements.  

On arriving in Whimple, she soon became involved with village life, whilst still 
retaining her association with previous societies, including Somerset Cricket 
Club. „Mrs P‟ was still committed to supporting the clubs and associations in 
the village, which she had joined in the early 1960‟s. Even last November she 
organised the Royal British Legion Poppy Collection, as she had done for 
numerous years. Nearly 50 years of untiring work was devoted to the 
Whimple Flower Show, which was recognised when she was appointed 
President.  

She supported many local events and organisations, which included the VPA, 
Cricket Club, Conservative Association, Whimple branch of the Royal British 
Legion, the History Society, the Scouts, Womens Institute, Mothers Union 
and the Parish Council.  Who can forget the Sandfords Surgery which the 
Coleridge Medical Centre doctors used for 38 years, in her home, before the 
new surgery was opened?  

Mrs „P‟ was a local character who will be sadly missed.  

MM 

  

I am sure that everyone who knew Frances Pratt was saddened at 
her death recently, and my intention was to ask a couple of people 
who knew her well, to offer a tribute to her life and contribution to 
our village. Mike Mallett and Alex Spry have both kindly offered 
these words below in memory of a wonderful village character who 
gave so much to Whimple. Frances Pratt will be remembered with 
great affection.  

Ed H 

FRANCES PRATT 
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A TRIBUTE TO MRS PRATT by Alex Spry 
 

A wise lady who was always interested in what young people were doing today, 
right up until the end, Mrs Pratt gave over 60 years of her life to Scouting and 
Guiding. Prior to 1962 she was heavily involved with Scouting and Guiding at 
Hatch Beauchamp in Somerset and, on arriving in Whimple in 1962, got 
involved as Treasurer to Whimple Scouts, a position she held until 2002. 

Being born during the First World War, and with her birthday being the 8th May 
(VE Day), Frances Pratt was very prudent with monies raised and was strict with 
us when we came to spend it! I‟m sure, and know this has come up in many 
conversations I have had with Leaders past and present, that was one of her best 
known qualities! Frances (although I always addressed her as „Mrs Pratt‟ )would 
tell me stories of how the scout hut was built by fundraising, which came in the 
form of pancake races from the New Fountain Inn to the New Inn (now the 
Thirsty Farmer) , jumble sales and waste paper collections - with Fred Bastyan 
and Arthur Thompson pushing a hand cart around the village.  

I got to know Mrs Pratt when I joined the Whimple Scouts in 1988 aged 13, 
from Feniton which had closed, but it always felt like she had known me since I 
was born! The best thing I remember about her was that she always looked 
forward to people visiting her and loved to see the children. In the 1990‟s, when, 
as Scout leader, I would take the Scouts around the village to collect waste 
newspapers (some things stay the same!), Mrs Pratt was a scheduled stop and if 
we were to forget, we‟d be in trouble! On many an occasion the Scouts would 
not get back from paper collecting until after dark in the winter months  and 
parents looking worried would say to them “Where have you been?”, and they 
would say “Alex got talking to Mrs Pratt” !  

On one occasion, Shelley and I took Graham our eldest, who was a couple of 
weeks old, round to see her. Graham was asleep in his car seat and as soon as 
we sat down in the front room by the three bar fire, we all started to nod off (a 
combination of me doing two rounds in the Post Office that day and plenty of 
sleepless nights) when Mrs Pratt suddenly shouted “Well that‟s alright, lets all go 
to sleep for an hour!” 

What would be „popping in‟ for five minutes would always end up as an hour, or 
even an hour and a half! But I wouldn‟t have wanted it any other way to be 
honest. It was like time didn‟t really matter, and, there wasn‟t a clock in her 
house that told the right time anyway! A welcome quality that many of us could 
do with introducing into this busy-busy life that we all lead now. I know that it is 
something I will try to continue, even if it doesn‟t quite suit the needs of my 
current employer! 

It will be some of the sayings she used that I‟ll never forget – things like “Dig me 
out” for when we shouted through the door when visiting and “You‟ll do” when 
remarking about any of my DIY activities at the Scout Hut, or when repairing 
one of her many sheds and outbuildings! 

Thanks Mrs Pratt – it was great to know you. Rest in peace.    AS 
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EXETER CARAVAN 

CENTRE 

For Sale - pre-owned caravans 

also caravans sold on owners behalf. 

Caravans always bought and sold. 

01404 822116 

or 

07985 179399 

London Road, Whimple 

  

 

 

CAPITAL & 
CITY TAXIS 

 

 01392 433 433 

 

 FOR ALL YOUR 
AIRPORTS, 

SEAPORTS & EXETER 
STATIONS 
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Whimple Villages in Action presents 

 

Louise Parker Quartet – soulful jazz 

 

Saturday 14th February 

 

7.30pm 

Licensed Bar  

Victory Hall, Whimple 

 

With a Jamaican mother and jazz-obsessed father, Louise Parker was born to 
create the sort of soulful jazz she is rapidly gaining a reputation for. Louise began 
performing with main-stream jazz band Woza in 1998. By 2005 the band became 
the Louise Parker Quartet. In 2006, Louise was tipped by Evening Standard critic 
Jack Massarik as the most promising new jazz singer. With influences including 
Sarah Vaughan, Ella Fitzgerald and Billie Holiday and a mix of funk and gospel, 
Louise combines an easy rhythmical style with a sweet warm tone to create a 
performance which really stirs the soul. The Quartet usually includes Craig 
Milverton on piano and “Coach” York on drums. The late, great musician 
Humphrey Lyttelton was a fan of Louise‟s and she has recorded a CD with him. 
 

Tickets available from Whimple Post Office  

 

Adult £6.50   Child/OAP £4.50 

 

“This year’s next big thing” London Evening Standard 
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FROM MY WINDOW IN THE SQUARE 

by Edith Marie-Louise Grout 

My garden is a haven  
From the world of weary care 
There is always utter freedom  
And sweet contentment there 

My garden is a gallery 
Of infinite delight 

Displaying many pictures  
That are classics in their right 

 

 

As I venture into my garden at this time of renewal and new life, I discover 
several pictures in nature‟s art gallery, all framed prettily in green surroundings. 
The first sight, under a shrub, is a charming group of snowdrops also called 
February maidens, nodding their white bells in the morning breeze. I am sure the 
fairies can hear sweet melodies like a peal. As I walk further up the path where 
my robin resides, I hear him calling and, as I look down, he is sitting on some 
dried birch leaves surrounding a group of sunny coloured winter aconites  - it 
gladdens my heart. I usually come back into the house with a posy at any season 
of the year, which now creates an indoor picture.   

Many people may be surprised to learn that Christmas – at any rate the 
ecclesiastical one – ends on 2nd February, Candlemass Day. It is marked with 
church processions of lighted candles. I remember so well when I was a young 
girl growing up in the splendour of the Swiss Alps, we all processed through the 
village with our lighted candles walking quietly to the churchyard where some of 
the special candles would be put by the graves of loved ones. Then we would 
return home with glowing cheeks from the frost, and eyes shining with joy. 
Candles have such a soothing effect and every morning I light a candle and think 
of my family and friends and send messages of love through the air.  

I vividly remember that on coming home after our procession in the snow, a 
delicious meal was ready for us, called in French, Crepes de la Chandeleur, 
which, translated into English, is Candlemass Stuffed Pancakes, and I thought it 
would interest young budding cooks to prepare this very easy dish baked in the 
oven. For six people, make six pancakes in the ordinary way, place them in the 
bottom of a slightly buttered dish on which six slices of ham will be laid sprinkled 
with grated cheese; roll the pancakes neatly and pour a previously prepared 
tomato sauce over the dish and sprinkle with a little more cheese. Bake in a 
medium pre-heated oven for 15 –20 minutes, and hey presto, serve hot. It is 
yummy, and as they say in French, „Bon appetit‟.  
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They say March roars in like a lion and goes out like a lamb. Probably as it was 
known to the Anglo Saxons as the stormy one. There are a great number of feast 
days. 1st March is St David - Patron Saint of Wales, and people either wear a 
daffodil or a leek. Then comes St Patrick on March 17th - Patron Saint of Ireland. 
The Spring Equinox falls on March 21st when night and day are of equal length. 
This year as Easter is in April, Mothering Sunday falls on March 22nd, celebrated 
since Victorian times with church services when children offer little posies of 
garden flowers to their mothers. You will be quite surprised to know that 
originally it was the Sunday on which all the parishioners from all over the 
diocese came to visit the mother church – the Cathedrals. Exeter is still known as 
the mother church and in 2009 there will be great celebrations to mark the 
1100th anniversary of the first bishop of the Diocese being installed in Crediton. 
In the summer a pilgrimage is being organised from Sherbourne Abbey to 
Crediton and the Archbishop of Canterbury will be there.  
 

 

Happy times we like to see 
Whose master is simplicity 

This is the time when blessings flow 
In joy we reap in peace we sow 

We do good deeds without delay 
We love for virtue not for wealth 

 
 

Each morning I wake up and enjoy the shapes of light coming through my 
window. As every day unfolds I feel the old rhythm of time ticking away 
relentlessly which I find comforting. The seasons follow each other and with 
Spring coming, new life surges forward, buds turn into leaves or blossoms, birds 
start finding mates and are busy building nests, children play by the brook. Our 
Square will look lovely with groups of daffodils gracing the brook edges, birds 
singing sweetly. Oh to be in Devon when Spring is here… and don‟t forget on 
Sunday 29th March British Summertime begins. We put the clock forwards for 
something nice to come, days are longer, more time to be spent in the garden. 

 

 

How sweet a hedge that hides a cunning nest 
And curtains off a patient bright eyed thrush 

With five small worlds beneath her mottled breast 
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West One  Hair Design 
 

For Ladies and Gentlemen 
3, The Old Village Hall, West Hill Road, West Hill, 

(Nr West Hill Garage) 
 

 for an appointment please call 01404  814913 or 

Call in for free Consultation. 

 

  

 Our qualifications include Hairdressing NVQ 1& 2 

Diplomas in: Toni & Guy advanced Technical Colouring, Colour Correction, L’Oreal 
Colour Keys, Techniques 2000, Cutting and Perming. 

 

 

 

The Veterinary Clinic, Whimple 

Where your animals health is our top priority 
 

 Consultations by appointment 

We also offer routine surgery and dental treatment. 
 

 For an appointment and for all veterinary enquiries, please call the surgery on 

 01404 823230 
 

 Surgery Hours:  

Monday and Wednesday 5.00pm – 7.00pm 

Tuesday and Thursday  8.45am – 9.45am & 3.30pm – 5.45pm 

Friday 3.30pm – 5.45pm 

Saturdays 10.30am – 12.00 noon 

All afternoons will be staffed by a Receptionist from 2.30p.m. 
  

24 hour emergency service 01404 823230 
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  WHIMPLE WEATHER - 2008 

 

    2008     2007 

Rainfall 44.52 inches  40.16 inches 
 

Rain fell on 177 days  156 days 
 

Snow fell on 2 days - 
 

Gales/strong winds 34 days  75 days 
 

Days 32
o
f or below 79 days  45 days 

 

Thunder heard on 1 day  7 days 
 

Wettest month Aug & Oct (5.30 inches)  February (6.22 inches) 
 

Driest month February (1.38 inch)  April (0.66 inch) 
 

Wettest day  29th Oct (1.8 inch)  27th May (1.28 inch) 
 

Hottest day 10th June (83
o
f)  9th June (83

o
f) 

 

Coldest night 17th Feb 25
o
f  23/24 Nov 22

o
f 

 

My records now span 39 years, but it must be 
emphasised that they are the result of weather 
details taken in a garden in Whimple - two miles 
down the road it may be different. 

2008 was the third highest rainfall following years 
2000 and 1974. 

A very heavy storm during the night of 29/30th 
October caused serious flooding in Ottery St Mary, 
where rainfall was said to be 3 to 4 inches. Also 
there was much flooding in the surrounding villages 
of Tipton St John, Feniton and, of course, Whimple.  

I recorded 1.8 inches falling between 1.00am and 
2.30am. 

Ken Burrows  
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WARTS – NEW YEAR UPDATE 2009 

   

Hello, and welcome, to all existing and new members 
of W.A.R.T.S (Whimple Against Rising Tariffs). 

As you will now be well aware our aim is to 
periodically secure the services of the cheapest 
oil provider that we can find to deliver to our 
members in the village. 

Our last order was made on the 8th December and we organised 45 drops in 
Whimple for in excess of 30,000 litres in total. This achieved a discount against 
the average price for just 500 litres of 13%.  Amounting to an approximate 
£1500 saving for all WARTS members to share! 

My apologies however, that the delivery (from Southern Fuels on this occasion) 
did not run as smoothly as expected.  About half a dozen of our members had to 
wait until Tuesday 16th December to receive their oil. Such was the demand at 
this time of year on all of the providers.  We have learnt from this experience and 
do not plan to order so close to Christmas this coming year, to avoid this 
happening again! 

We are very pleased that our membership shot up from some 37 to 66 members 
in the fortnight before this last order! 

Of course, everyone is still free to buy oil from wherever they choose and at any 
other times, as needs be (which has always been the case). 

We feel we are now able to publish a schedule of intended order dates:-  
 

WARTS - Intended Order Dates for 2009 
 

23.02.09  27.07.09  30.11.09 

27.04.09  28.09.09 
 

We would kindly remind you:  

ALL ORDERS FOR OIL SHOULD BE PLACED AT LEAST 

ONE WEEK BEFOR THE ABOVE ORDER DATES! 

(Always allowing a further 10 days for delivery) 

 

Existing members (and any potential new members) without e-mail are invited to 
contact John Aiton on 01404 823155 to place their order, or register their details 

(name/address/post code/phone number). 

All others with access to e-mail may contact Graham Batten with their order/
registration details at gkbatten@btinternet.com.   
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OPPORTUNITIES TO GET INVOLVED WITH THE WHIMPLE NEWS 
 

We have two opportunities to help with the preparation of the Whimple News – 
 

1. PROOF READING – once the magazine has been assembled, the News 
team proof read the draft copy to hunt out the odd spelling mistake, and 
missing words; also to help with the clarity of the articles, and to generally 
overview how the whole magazine appears. The timetable is tight, so you 
need to be able to complete the proof reading within a couple of days, and 
have an eye for detail, and be able to show/explain what needs to be 
changed. You do not need to attend any meetings, you just need to be able 
to give an hour or two of proofreading time. Every two months.  

2. ADVERTISING ADMINISTRATION – we need to keep a firm control on the 
payment process involving our advertisers, so that we know exactly where 
we are with our income. We need someone to act as a „contact point‟ for 
future and current advertisers – you will need to be a careful and methodical 
administrator and it would be an added bonus if you had creative ideas 
about improving/maintaining our process and basic computer sklls.  

 

If you would like to get involved with either of these activities, please contact me 
on 823194. Thanks! 
 

Ed H 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR LOCAL COMMUNITY POLICE 
 

Whimple is routinely policed by me, Police Constable Jim Tyrrell, and, as of 
this week, I am being assisted by a new Police Community Support Officer 
Steve Trail. He has recently arrived at Ottery St Mary Police Station, taking 
over from PCSO Jo Carter, who some of you may have met. She has now 
moved to pastures new in North Devon. 

Steve and I both cover a number of Parishes surrounding Ottery St Mary, 
stretching from Talaton and Clyst Hydon across to Tipton St John and 
Aylesbeare - and a good number in between. We will be doing our best to 
give every Parish equal attention. 

Should you have any issues which you wish to discuss with either me or Steve 
Trail, you can contact us at Ottery St Mary Police Station on 08452 777444 
and leave a message for us if we are not on duty at that time. 

or you can email me at James.TYRRELL@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk or 
Steven.TRAIL@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk 

Many thanks, Jim. 
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Tel: 01404 822422 

Higher 
Slewton 

Whimple 
Rosemarie Burrows 

CHAIR CANING 

RUSH SEATING 

SKEINED WILLOW 

Tel: 07749 715187  

 

Tom Vanneck 
 

Furniture Restorer 

& 

French Polisher 
 

Modern & antique 

commissions undertaken.  

 

Tel. 01392 860502 

Mob. 07812810846 

 

Heritage Taxis 

 

At your service 

01404 81 55 44 

07891 72 55 36 

Proprietor: Gavin France 
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There are several great events and special services at Whimple Church to look 
forward to in the next couple of months.   

 

On Tuesday 17th March, St Patrick‟s Day, at 7.30pm, we are hosting 
a Shamrock Supper in the Victory Hall.  Come by yourself or with 
friends and enjoy great Irish food and live music.   Be sure to  
purchase your tickets in advance at a cost of £8 from Sarah Smith 
tel. 822123.  

The next in our series of Women‟s Breakfasts will be on Saturday 7th 
February when Ann Pangbourne will be speaking on the theme of 
“Listening to God - Is hearing God speak part of the normal Christian 
life?”.  Please telephone Sarah Smith to reserve a place.   

The church choir will be leading the singing on Good Friday, 10th April, 6.30pm 
in The Crucifixion.  This work by the English composer J.S.Stainer is a most 
beautiful setting to music of the account of Christ‟s passion.  Do come early to 
get seats, as it is sure to be popular again this year.  Our Easter Day Family 
Service, when we celebrate the risen Jesus, will be on Sunday 12th April at 
11.00am.  As always we hope you can join us. 

 

 

 

 

There is lots going on at Whimple Church for all ages of children and youth.  
Under 5s are always welcome at the crèche during our morning services. 
SClub11 (5 - 9) and IMPACT (10 - 13) meet at 10.45am each Sunday morning at 
The Scout Hut/Brook House, and Impact also has regular Saturday evening 
Clubnights.  CONTACT (14+) meet at 6.00pm at Picardy on the 2nd and 4th 
Sundays in every month.   New members are always welcome - come and try it 
out!  Please telephone Phil Dominy for further details:  822163.   
 

A reminder too, that every month several folk from Whimple Church get together 
to pray - for global issues down to individual concerns.  If there is anything you 
would like a prayer for please do put details on a slip of paper and place it in the 
box on the welcome desk in church, or email admin@whimplechurch.org.  If 
desired, requests can be made anonymously.  
 

WHIMPLE CHURCH 
www.whimplechurch.org 
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Further information about services and events in the life of 
Whimple Church, as well other interesting articles, can be found 
in the United Benefice Magazine.  Sample copies can be 
obtained free of charge from the back of church, and monthly 
home delivery can also be arranged - please contact Kate 
Hamilton (823201) for further details.   

St Mary‟s Church 
 

 Monthly Programme of Services 

 1st  Sunday   8.00am  Holy Communion  

   11.00am  Celebration Service  

 2nd Sunday 11.00am  Holy Communion 

   10.45am S club11/Impact in the Scout Hut 

 3rd Sunday   8.00am  Holy Communion 

   11.00am  Morning Service 

 4th Sunday 11.00am  Holy Communion 

   10.45am S club11/Impact in the Scout Hut 



22 

 
Recycling 

 

Have you ever wondered what happens to your recycling once it has been 
collected?  

 Where does it end up, and what sort of products is it turned into?  
 Why can some kinds of plastic be recycled but others can't?  
 Is it really worth bothering to sort our rubbish when we hear in the media 

that it is being stockpiled in warehouses or sent straight to landfill?  
 What is the best way of turning vegetable waste into compost?  
 

COME AND FIND OUT AT WHIMPLE VILLAGE HALL ON  

TUESDAY 24th FEBRUARY AT 7pm  
 

Representatives from East Devon District Council and Devon 
County Council, and Whimple's own compost expert Hugh 
Roberts, will be talking about all things recyclable.  

  Admission Free.  

     Refreshments - including pancakes! - will be available.  

Organized by WOW ( Wasters of Whimple).  
   

 

 
 

Records & Pop Memorabilia  

Wanted 

 

                     

HDR 

Good prices paid for the following 
 

Records. CD’s, Rock & concert Memorabilia 
 

Tour Programmes/ Old Tickets/ Magazines/ Sheet Music 

All types of  music, large or small collections 
 
Rock - Pop - 50’s - 60’s - 70’s - Punk - 80’s 
 

John W Griffiths 
Phone: 01404 823480 
Mobile: 07836 369740 
Email: hdicksrecords@yahoo.co.uk 
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WHIMPLE 
 

 
The Perfect Village 

“A great community, good amenities and 
excellent accessibility” 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We have a constant stream of enquiries for 
property of all types in and around Whimple. 

 
ASK FOR A FREE VALUATION 

 
01404 814306 

www.redfernsproperty.co.uk 
 

Tim Wright 
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D C CARPENTRY AND JOINERY 
  

  

 KITCHENS   ( Design, supply & installation ) 

 BUILT IN WARDROBES   ( Hand-made to order ) 

 DECKING   ( Many years experience, homes, schools, hotels) 

 GENERAL CARPENTRY  ( Doors, windows, loft conversions) 

 HAND MADE FURNITURE   ( Benches, tables, chairs ) 

 OAK JOINERY SPECIALIST   ( Kitchens, wardrobes, doors) 

 GARDEN   ( Summer houses, log cabins, sheds ) 

 SMOKING SHELTERS  ( New design for the smoking ban ) 

 DRIVEWAY GATES  ( Made to order and installed ) 
 

 HONEST, FRIENDLY & RELIABLE SERVICE  - COMPETITIVE RATES – 
PRIVATE AND COMMERCIAL - 20 YEARS EXPERIENCE – QUALIFIED 

TRADESMEN 
 

 www.dcdecking.com     email: dcdecking@aol.com 
TEL: 01404 822126    Mobile:  07980 889968 
 

 
For all your daily requirements  

of 

MILK, CREAM, EGGS, FRUIT JUICE  

ORGANIC, SOYA & GOATS MILK 

NEWSPAPERS & MAGAZINES 

POTATOES, FRUIT & VEGETABLES 

also 

BIRD FOOD REQUIREMENTS AT COMPETITIVE RATES 

Delivered to your door 

SPIT ROAST SERVICES ALSO AVAILABLE 

Please contact 

VICTOR & MARIAN DANIEL 

Summerbridge, Whimple, Devon 

01404 822458  



25 

 

 

 

Whimple Victory Hall 

 

Come and Join us for a 

Soup and Sarnie Lunch 
 

12.00noon until 1.30pm 

on Saturday 28th February 

and Saturday 28th March  
 

for details ring John 823614 or Pam 822262 
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WAC4Y 
 

As 2009 COULD be a very exciting year for WAC4Y, (I really hope I‟m not 
tempting fate!) I felt I should update you on recent events. Last year we 
submitted a Grant Application to The Community Spaces Programme and 
received provisional approval for a substantial Lottery Grant, which would 
enable us to provide our long awaited Cycle Track, including BMX humps and 
bumps and Wooden Adventure Trail Equipment in the Parish Field. 

This led to many more meetings, and much form filling, to take us to the 
Second Stage. The final forms were completed and sent off before Christmas 
and since then we have been nervously awaiting the outcome! Coming back 
down to earth, if for any reason we are not successful on this occasion, it won‟t 
have been for the lack of hard work and dedication from a very loyal 
committee. I‟m sure they will agree with me when I say that Sue Ayres, who 
represents us on The Parish Council, has been quite amazing. She has worked 
tirelessly making sure we sent off a First Class Application.  

So from everyone behind this Project, especially the young people in the 
village, thank you Sue. Any youngsters who happen to be reading this, we‟d 
love to hear from you and your friends with any thoughts and 
ideas, so please get in touch. We will  especially need your 
help positioning the track and BMX humps and bumps! 
Fingers crossed everyone. 

Bye for now Liz Silk Tel.822389 

  Whimple ToddLers Group 
 

Back of the Victory Hall, Church Road, Whimple 
Wednesdays 2.00pm - 3.30pm (term time) 

 
 
 

 
Open to Mums, Dads, Grandparents and Guardians 

with children from 0 - 3 years old 
 

Please come and join us for lots of fun and games 
all for just £1 (snack included) 

 

For more information contact Samantha on 822649 
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Apple juice, Cider, Eggs, Pork, 
Fruit & Vegetables 

 

Berry Farm 

Please call Jenny on 01404 823930 
Or visit us in Clyst St Lawrence 

            0800 1076063  Tel: 
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White Pool - A Short History of Whimple 
By Caroline Ried 

 

For hundreds of years, a small village has been hidden, tucked away between 
Exeter and Broadclyst, little more than a speck on a local map. But Whimple is 
in fact, a shining gold coin glinting brightly in a historical gold mine. 

The name Whimple is believed to derive from the Doomsday Book where it is 
listed as WHIMPLA, a Celtic name meaning white pool or stream. Perhaps so 
named because of the thin stream which runs all the way through the village 
eventually joining with the River Exe. 

Whimple has also been documented as GWYMPWLL - A Welsh word believed 
to mean „white stream‟ as well as the Celtic GWYMPPWLL which is translated 
as „fine stream‟. 

It is quite apparent that Whimple gets its long running name from the rather 
unimpressive stream which might once have been the life blood of the village 
but is now little more than a trickle, easily stepped over and forgotten. 
It is possible to date the village back as far as 1001 when Exeter was besieged 
by the Danes who retreated to Pinhoe before moving East and passing through 
and burning Broadclyst and Whimple along their way. 

The history of Whimple is quite clouded. However it was discovered that in the 
19th century, the village had a booming agricultural business (which is still 
apparent today, farms being the main source of income) turning out flax and 
hops as well as a brick and tile works at Strete Raleigh. A tannery also turned 
out a profit in be early 18th century, but in 1857 it ceased to function. 

The church of Whimple is the focal point of be village Square. In Saxon times it 
began its life as a small wooden two cell church on the current site. By 26th 
April 1846 the church that can be seen today was all but rebuilt, save the clock 
tower.  W.B.Hoskins once described it as 'having little of interest except for a 
few carved bench ends‟. But the local people of Whimple would disagree 
because the church has always been a place where family and friends 
congregate and it holds deep meaning for all those who dwell there. 
In the late 20th century, cider making predominated the village when the 
Whiteway's factory began its trade and apple orchards popped up all over 
Whimple to keep the factory going. In its hey day Whimple boasted the largest 
cider apple orchards in the world. However, Whiteway's Cyder ceased to trade 
in the early 1990‟s and has been replaced by a new housing development, as 
has many of the orchards. 

Throughout the years. Whimple has had many traditions such as Village Day 
which is celebrated every summer, but one tradition, which is perhaps the 
oldest, is Wassailing. 
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Wassailing is an orchard-visiting ceremony which gives prayer to the cider 
apples. It begins with the first Wassail song starting at the New Fountain lnn and 
the group then wassails one of the last 'Whimple Wonder' trees, finally ending at 
the cricket club where the full song is sung and mulled cider is consumed. 

Wassailing is celebrated every year on 'old twelvey night‟ which is 17th January 
and it was first documented by Reverend Sabine Baring-Goud in his book „Devon 
Characters And Strange Events‟ which was published in 1908. The wassail 
tradition carries on even to this day. 
Whimple, White Pool or Fine Stream, is an old village with a long past but it is still 
thriving with its two pubs, village shop, Post Office and vets surgery. 

Perhaps not as important as it once was to society, it is still safe to assume that 
this hidden treasure will be here for many more years to come. 

DOG GONE HAIR 
 

Having been brought up for fifteen years in a family business in Exmouth, I 
decided that one day I too would take the opportunity of starting a small 
one for myself.  For the past ten years I have lived in Talaton and being a 
dog owner have now  become very familiar with the wonderful 
surrounding area.  It was after regularly meeting and talking with other 
locals who enjoy lavishing attention and time on their much loved pet that 
I decided to start up Dog Gone Hair. 

Dog Gone Hair will be offering a complete and professional grooming 
service for the discerning dog (not their owner)! 

With a background of 15 years experience in aromatherapy I will be 
focusing on a totally holistic approach (wherever possible); offering the 
usual small services of nail trimming, clipping and hand stripping up to a 
more luxurious full wash and groom.  All natural products, involving the 
use of essential oils, will be used therefore giving your best four legged 
friend a totally relaxing and pleasurable visit. 

For those that may require it, I can also offer a pick-up and drop-off service 
if needs be. 

I will be opening the „kennel doors‟ on the 1st of March giving 
introductory offers to my new customers for a limited period.  So if you 
would like to know more about what‟s on offer as well as the grooming 
tariff - please feel free to ring or call in and see me. 

I look forward to meeting you and your canine friend! 

Ali Smith, Dog Gone Hair Tel:01404 822979 / mobile 07837 593411 



30 

 

 

 

 

 
BARRY SEAFORTH DECORATING SERVICES 
 

                                                                                                         Est 1979 
 
 

                                                       PAINTING      WALLPAPERING 
 

                                        SPECIALIST FINISHES   MURALS    TILING 
 

                                         COVING     CARPENTRY    ALTERATIONS 
      

                                                      REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 
 

                                                           Call Barry 01395 513729 

                                                      Free Estimates 
                                                        

M P SMALL ENGINES 
Mike Persey 

 

SERVICE &REPAIR TO 
 

All makes and types of 
Horticultural / Garden 

Forestry and Small Agricultural 
Machinery 

 

Specialist in the repair of older 
Machinery and Sports Club machinery 

 

Makeovers and rebuilds undertaken 
 

New machinery at competitive prices 
 

Collection Service  

Little Cot 

Hembury Fort 

Honiton 

Devon 

EX14 3LE 
 

Tel  

01404 841699 

Mobile  

07976725516 
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Whimple Womens Institute 

The December meeting seems a long time ago.   It is customary for our 
Christmas meeting to be a bit different from the usual pattern.   This year 
was no exception and took the form of a fashion show, albeit with a 
difference, staged by five of our members.   Each played two roles on their 
respective trips along the catwalk.   We had the rugby supporter, animal 
lover, cook, Member of Parliament, belly dancer, explorer, dog walker, WI 
husband, keep fit enthusiast and a WI president.   Some of the fashions had 
to be seen to be believed and, of course, all the models carried the 
appropriate accessories.   The show was narrated by another WI 
member.   We certainly have some very talented members who presented 
us with a fun evening of light entertainment.   The other part of the evening 
was a bring and share supper which lived up to its usual high standard - I 
don't think anyone went home feeling hungry!   

The new year began with an excellent talk about Dream-A-Way, a local 
charity for sick children, given by Jeff Merrett MBE.   Although mainly 
helping to make dreams come true for sick children, Dream-A Way also 
provides caravan holidays for children and disabled adults and their 
families. 

A  team from Whimple entered the WI skittles competition but, 
unfortunately, were knocked out in their first match.   Craft 
afternoons have recommenced, when we meet in various 
members' homes for an afternoon of a little needlework and 
lots of chat.  For further information contact Ann Bowden on 
823450.            Rosemarie Burrows 

WHIMPLE TENNIS CLUB 

AGM 

 on Wednesday 18th MARCH at 7.30 PM 

at  

Willowbrook House, Knowle Cross Road, Whimple 
 

The club is looking for a new secretary 

Contact Judith Imbo on 823240 for information. 
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Cranbrook 

 

The October issue of Whimple News under the heading 'Help us find the 
sites for a massive expansion of housing' (East Devon Council's words) 
anticipated publication of the „Issues and Options Consultation Report‟ on 
the levels and locations of housing to go in the Local Development 
Framework (LDF) which will replace the East Devon Local Plan. 

That report is now available for consultation until 5.00pm on 13th February, 
and it contains at least one issue which could have a major impact on 
Whimple and its inhabitants. The most significant section is that part dealing 
with the Expansion of Cranbrook. Cranbrook is currently planned to 
accommodate 2,900 dwellings with supporting facilities and infrastructure 
although current policy recognises that it will grow beyond this size. The 
proposed changes to the Regional Spatial Strategy (with which the LDF has 
to confirm) propose 7,500 dwellings by 2026. 

The report sets out eight options  for expansion of Cranbrook - to the east, 
south, west and north-west - although no one of the locations would provide 
all of the 4,600 additional dwellings. The two options of most significance for 
Whimple are described in the report as follows - 

Option 7 - Expansion to the east of the stream running between Hand and 
Pen and Southbrook - a gross area of 45 hectares, excluding the Knoll above 
the 50 metre contour accommodating up to 1,100 dwellings. With Option 5 
this general location scored highly in the Exeter Sub-Regional Study. The 
Knoll and the land to the north is currently allocated in the Local Plan as a 
Green Wedge to protect Whimple's landscape setting and avoid 
coalescence with Cranbrook. 

Option 8 - To the east of the lane between Little Cobden and Crockernhayes 
- a gross area of 77 hectares accommodating up to 1,900 dwellings. This 
area is currently allocated in the Local plan as a Green Wedge to protect 
Whimple's landscape setting and avoid coalescence with Cranbrook. 

It should be noted that the eastern boundary for Option 8 runs from Hand 
and Pen along Church Road and the boundaries of properties along the 
western edge of Whimple down to Webbers Cottages, effectively merging 
Cranbrook with Whimple. Whilst the existence of the current Green Wedge 
is recognised, most of the other options similarly have constraints such as the 
Rockbeare Green Wedge, expansion of the airport or distance from the 
centre of Cranbrook.  

Respondents are asked to indicate preferred options for expansion, if 
Cranbrook has to expand, to accommodate an extra 4,600 dwellings, and to 
provide comments to justify the response. 
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The report also contains a section on Promoting Vibrant and Sustainable 
Communities and asks whether the locations for future village development 
should be on a „Facilities Based Approach‟ (ie in those villages with the greatest 
range of facilities and good transport links), on a „Wider Issues Approach „(taking 
into account locally identified needs) or on an „Alternative Approach‟ if neither of 
the other approaches is appropriate. 

The full consultation report can be viewed on-line at www.eastdevon.gov.uk/
planning-local-development-framework-2 where there is also questionnaire for 
either on-line replies or for printing off for mailing.  The map showing all of the 
expansion options is on page 43 of that document. A paper copy of the 
document can be read in Ottery Library. You can also write or email comments 
to : 

Planning Policy Section, EDDC, Council offices, Knowle, Sidmouth EX10 8HL, 
email ldf@eastdevon.gov.uk by 13th February 

As reported previously, only three individuals in Whimple submitted comments 
on the consultation for the current East Devon Local Plan. This consultation is 
hopefully one on which many more people will wish to make their views known. 

 

WHITEWAYS EMPLOYEES REUNION 
SUNDAY 28 JUNE 2009 

 

Chris Webster and Nick Pring have been in contact with the History 
Society to ask for help with the above reunion day. The purpose of this 
article is to let all ex-Whiteways  employees know that it is happening, 
and for them to keep the 28th June free. It is still early days for the 
arrangements, but the basic idea is to use the Cricket Club as somewhere 
to meet up with old friends and catch up, with suitable refreshments, and 
the Heritage Centre will be open, with specific Whiteway memorabilia on 
show. The plan is that the „day‟ would run from 11.00am until 6.00pm.  

We understand that Green Valley Cider at Darts Farm 
will be creating a special cider in recognition of this 
reunion day, which is great news. Other things may be 
added to the day as more people get involved.  

Your contacts are Nick Pring on 01392 367967,  Chris 
Webster on 01884 277454  and Bernard Little on 
01404 47305 – you may want to offer help or ideas.  

It promises to be a splendid day! 
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S.H.DANIEL 
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR 

 

CROCKERNHAYES 

WHIMPLE 

PRIVATE ADDRESS 

Malham House 

Awliscombe 

Devon 

 
BANFIELDS 

 

Traditionally carved rocking  
Horses & Restoration 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

18 Rectory Close, Whimple, 
Devon EX5 2UF 

 

Tel 822162 
E-mail Banfieldgew@msn.com 

PETER COSSLETT 
CARPENTER AND BUILDER 

QUALITY WORKMANSHIP 

KITCHEN FITTING 

DOORS AND WINDOWS 

TIMBER CONSERVATORIES 

EXTENSIONS AND MINOR 

BUILDING WORKS 

COMPETITIVE PRICES 

& 

FRIENDLY SERVICE 

Tel: Whimple (01404)823279 

Mobile: 07768 436042 
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WHIMPLE WASSAIL 2009 
 

This was the wettest Wassail that I have experienced – but we still didn‟t cancel! 
The weather forecast for the Wassail night was „dire‟, and it delivered dire. I had 
watched, via the BBC Devon weather site, this belt of rain threatening to sweep 
in over Exeter from about 6.00 pm, and it joined us about 6.30, just as we 
would have gone outside the New Fountain to practice our singing. So we 
practised indoors, and then did a shortened Wassail.  

 On behalf of the History Society, I would like to thank all the 100 or so good 
people who turned out on a windy and wet Saturday night when they could 
have been at home, warm, snug and dry! Thanks to their efforts, we can hope 
for a good crop of apples later in the year. We were delighted, as ever, to 
welcome Jim Causley to lead us in our singing. Jim bravely faced the elements, 
playing his accordion protected by a black plastic bin bag (the accordion, not 
Jim). He was accompanied by Emma Palmer, direct from her stunning success 
at the Christmas Carol Concert in the Square, and from the Scout‟s Wassail 
earlier that morning (but not involving cider!), and a brave drummer.  

Unfortunately we had to cut out our normal visit to Peter Bowden‟s orchard 
because of the weather, so apologies to Peter and thanks for your kind offer. 
We did one „proper‟ Wassail in Jim and Mary Chard‟s orchard, and then did a 
fast walk to the Cricket Club for some lemonade and food. Later in the evening, 
Jim and fellow musicians entertained us with some great music, including 
several brave people who sang unaccompanied.  

It was an excellent evening, and thanks to all involved, including the good 
officers of the History Society who organised and „managed‟ the event, the 
hawk-eyed gun party, everyone who supplied the food for the Wassailers, the 
team who toiled away in the kitchen on the night, the team who manned/
personned (!) the bar at the Cricket Club, Margaret Burrough for the cider, the 
mulled cider warmer-uppers (technical term) , the Hardcastles and Chards for 
the loan of their trees, and young Ray Horn for his help with the illuminations. 
And special thanks and well done to the Wassail Queen Katie Yeomans, and 
her Wassail Princess, Elisha Salter. Thank you all and well done! 

Ed H 
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 EASTER EGG HUNT   

 
 

Come and join in the fun and support  Whimple Primary school.  

Saturday 4th April 2pm  
Make your own basket - there will be prizes for the best. Watch out for 
posters nearer the time 

Friends of Whimple School 
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Keep Those Photographic Memories Alive For Longer 
 

We all have favourite photographs which have a special meaning. However, old 
photos can become sun-bleached, scratched or creased, with this damage 
obscuring the original subject or becoming a distraction from the main focus of 
the picture. 

With modern digital imaging techniques, it is remarkable how much of this 
damage can be eliminated in order to restore the original photograph. In many 
cases, it can be possible to pull out detail which is almost invisible on the original. 

Further processing of the digital images can transform them in other ways. It is 
possible to add colour to a Black and White photograph in order to add more 
realism to the image. Another option is to „remove‟ unwanted objects from an 
image. For example, if any of you still have the initial Parish Plan leaflet, you may 
see that the picture of the Post Office has no clutter (phone wires, TV aerial etc) 
– and looks much better for it, in my opinion! See the before & after images 
below. 

If your kids are anything like mine, it is impossible to get them both smiling at the 
same time in a single photograph. However, maybe you have a decent picture of 
each of them that you‟d like to combine into a single image. The Post Office 
photo below was taken on an overcast day. However, a bit of digital trickery can 
add a ray of sunshine! 

If you are interested in having any of your own photos restored or fixed in other 
ways, please give me a call on 01404 822800 to discuss your requirements. It 
can be much cheaper than you think. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alex Tooze.  
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A Message from Whimple Flower Show secretary 
 

On the second Saturday in August (that‟s the 8th this year) we hold the Village‟s 
Flower, Vegetable, and Craft Show. Last year you may have come and seen the 
superb quality of the entries by the schoolchildren. If you didn‟t visit us you may 
have seen the splendid scarecrows in the car-park outside being lashed by one 
of last summers regular gales! 

The organising committee put a great deal of work into organising the Show 
and it costs a considerable sum of money (nearly £600 which we raise from our 
plant sale each May). 

Therefore, we are really keen to involve even more members of the Village in 
what is a great day. Last year a record number of people entered something in 
the Show (138). Can you help us to get to 150 this year? This will be the first 
Show for around 45 years that Mrs. Pratt hasn‟t been involved: it would have 
warmed the cockles for her if we could get to that number. 

Over the next six weeks we prepare a list of all the classes that people can 
enter. Now is the time to let us know if there are any classes you would like to 
see, or to give us any ideas that would help to make 2009‟s Show the best ever! 
Don‟t worry if you are not sure what we have on offer already – just give me a 
ring on 822437 or email me at andy.bratt@virgin.net and I will get back to you if 
I don‟t answer the phone myself. 

The Show belongs to this community – please get involved by entering 
something in August, or by making suggestions to me now. If you felt like 
helping with the Show which is FUN, and rewarded with lots of lovely food on 
the day, that would be even better!!!! 

Andy Bratt. 

 

 

 

Friends of Whimple School  

Easter Bingo 

Back by popular demand with bingo caller extraordinaire Johnny Bingo! 
 

Monday 30th March 2009, Doors Open 5.30pm, Eyes down 6pm 
 

Whimple Victory Hall 
 

Raffle and Refreshments Available 

Come along, support your local school & have an eggcellent time!! 
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TAYLOR MADE DRIVING 
 

Beginners 

Pass plus 

Pre 17 lessons 

Refresher lessons 
 Diamond advanced driving 

Motorway driving 

****** 

Theory & Hazard Perception Tuition 

****** 

Male & Female instructors 

High 1st time pass rate 

****** 

Patient, Friendly & fun tuition 

****** 

A local independent driving school 

Teaching local people to 

 

“DRIVE FOR LIFE” 

 

CALL FREE 0800 652 66 69 

Andrew & Jill Taylor 
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Large Vehicles Driving through Whimple  

- or the Joys of Satnav 
 

There has been a new development to life in the village over the past nine 
months.  A plague of five axled vehicles are under the misapprehension that the 
shortest route from the A30 to Silverton is down Church Road and through to 
Broadclyst.  There is a height restriction signed at the top of Church Road of 
13‟_3” but many of the drivers bringing these lorries along this route are from 
Lithuania, Belgium or other European countries and 13‟ 3” means very little to 
them as they do not use imperial measurements and many of these vehicles are 
under this height.  They are not, however, able to navigate the road between the 
Church and the Post Office as it is too narrow and the bend is too sharp so they 
never even get to the bridge. 

What fun it is getting them to turn round in The Square and return from whence 
they came.  How exciting it is to see if they are able to turn round without 
removing part of our listed building.  If we wanted to make any alterations to our 
building we would have to get permission from the District Council and, if history 
is anything to go by, we would have to wait for some time for the wheels of 
bureaucracy to grind their way to a decision.  However, these lorries are able to 
remove roof tiles, guttering, rearrange the rendering and change the appearance 
of the building without recourse to listed building consent and at no cost to 
themselves.  Unfortunately the same cannot be said for us as we have to find the 
insurance excess and the increased premiums caused by these crashes.   

We can approach Highways at Devon County Council for help in ensuring that 
the situation is sorted out.  We can, and did, and have received a beautifully 
worded but inaccurate Council non-statement statement informing us that they 
cannot do anything to redress the problem without putting restriction signs along 
all the roads leading off the old A30 and not just at the end of Church Road.  This 
seems somewhat unnecessary as even drivers unfamiliar with British roads 
would realise that they cannot get down Cobden Lane or 
Southbrook Lane.  The decision to do nothing is arrived 
at on the grounds of cost.  I cannot help but think that 
I should withhold the excess from my Council tax until 
they make a decision based on need and not cost.  But 
then, maybe, I am a cynic.   

We will continue our battle to get proper signage at 
the entrance to Church Road informing drivers that the 
road is unsuitable for long vehicles. If anyone feels as 
strongly as us that these vehicles should be kept out of 
the village we would greatly appreciate your support. 
Please contact me at the Jays in the Square. 

John Discombe 
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UNISEX HAIRDRESSERS 

 Advanced Colour Courses with L’Oreal and Wella 

Open: Tues - Saturday: Late Night by appointment.  

Free parking by kind permission of the Thirsty Farmer 

TEL 01404 823400 
New Inn Cross, Whimple. Devon. EX5 2TS  

 

 

Feeling stressed?     

Can’t relax? 
 

Reflexology                                                                                

may help you. 
 

For more information              

call Ali Thomas on                 

823797 or 07812-575028.       
 

 BSc.   ITEC   MAR   MCThA 
 

Gift Vouchers available 
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PARTY TIME? 

Family Celebrations, 
Milestone Anniversaries 

Marquee de ParTee 
Pretty Party Marquees and 

Pavilion Tents hired for 

Your Special Occasion 

 Complete service for tables 
chairs carpets lighting etc. 

introductions to  
Caterers & Hogroasters 

Philip & Angela Crisp 
Kennford,Exeter.  

01392 83 27 75                                                                                                  

      OR  Visit us at: 
www.marquee-de-partee.co.uk. 

 

The Jays 

 
 
 
 
 

   ` 
 
 
 

The Square, Whimple. EX5 2SL 
 

Jan and John offer a friendly and 
relaxed stay at the Jays. 

Close to Exeter Airport for which 
transfers are available 

Colour TV in all bedrooms 
Guest Lounge with tea/coffee. 

Several local Pubs and Restaurants 
within easy reach -(pick up service) 

Bed and full Breakfast menu: 
No smoking. 

Phone: 01404-823614 
Fax:     01404-823629 

e-mail:jaydiscombe@supanet.com  
 

 
Longfield Cattery 

 

heated single and double chalets 

personal care and attention 

 

 

 

(now also looking after small animals) 

01404 822275 

Longfield ~ Church Road ~ Whimple ~ Exeter ~ EX5 2TF  
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Say NO! 
to Tesco 

 

Tesco in Ottery is likely to create: 
 job losses 

 less choice as shops close 

 increased traffic and lorries 

 a decimated community 
 

Help us fight Tesco’s planning application by registering your support 
online at www.sustainableottery.org.uk or email us at 

info@sustainableottery.org.uk 
 

Please fill in the attached form and leave at the Post Office for collection 
 

Say NO! to Tesco 
Letter of objection to Tesco on the old Cutley Hammer factory site in Ottery St Mary 

 

Chief Planning Officer 

East Devon District Council 

The Knowle, Sidmouth EX10 8HL 

Email: planningcentral@eastdevon.gov.uk 
 

Dear Chief Planning Officer 
 

I am writing to formally object to the development of a Tesco store in Ottery St 
Mary. I object on the following grounds: 

 Traffic congestion 

 Impact on local shops and businesses 

 Change in the character of the town 

 Noise and pollution from delivery lorries 24/7 
 

My personal reasons for objections are: 

…………………………………………………………………………………………………
…………………………………………………………………………………………………

……………………………………………… 

Signature…………………….Date………………… 

Name…………………… 

Address…………………………. 

………………………………………….. 
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The Moonwalk London May 2009 
 

Early last year Viv Leonard told me about an event called the Moonwalk, 
which involved walking the streets of London at night in a bra. She asked if 
I fancied giving it a go – I cannot remember if it was wine or bravado but it 
seemed like a good idea at the time so I agreed. I understood that entry 
was like the marathon – you apply but do not necessarily get in, this suited 
me fine, I rarely win raffles and have never won the lottery, lady luck does 
not shine upon me so I thought I am bound to be unsuccessful in entering 
as well. 

Well, shock and horror, the email came through „your entry has been 
successful‟, so it is on with the trainers and pounding the lanes of Whimple 
with Viv to make sure we are able not only to complete the course but 
also to do it in a decent time.  

We are walking for a charity called Walk the Walk that is dedicated to 
raising money for vital breast cancer causes. It started in 1988 with 65 
women walking and now 15,000 men and women take to the streets of 
London to raise money to help battle this terrible disease. Breast cancer is 
the most common type of cancer in the UK affecting 46,000 women and 
300 men each year (yes, men can and do get breast cancer). Very few 
people reading this will not have known someone who has been affected 
by cancer. The Walk we are doing predominately supports breast cancer, 
but research into breast cancer ultimately helps all cancer research and 
leads to treatments for all cancers, which could benefit everyone.  

Nicky Hitchcock 

Moonwalk 2008 
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The Moonwalk Training Begins……. 
 

It seemed such a good idea at the beginning of 2008, let‟s try and get a place 
on the London Moonwalk in May 2009. A power-walk of 26 miles through 
London, during the night in our bras with 15,000 other men and women to raise 
money for cancer research – no problem! 

Suddenly it‟s only 5 months away and we now realise 26 miles is a long way to 
walk (should take us between 7 and 8 hours if we can average a speed of about 
4mph) 24 hours is a long time to go without a nap. Walking 26 miles through 
London for 7 to 8 hours in your bra with no top is going to be just a little scary!! 

We also have a good understanding of why marathon runners are slim and 
toned to the extreme and it has nothing to do with fitness but all about how you 
look in sportswear! 

There is nothing flattering and nowhere to hide in any garment designed for 
running and power walking. When out training I now bear more than a passing 
resemblance to Max Wall and have been sorely tempted to dig out my horse 
riding fluorescent tabard asking that motorists pass „wide and slow‟!  

There is a good chance that you will now see us out walking on a regular basis, 
as according to our training plan, we need to clock up a certain amount of miles 
each week. Having had a sneak preview of the training plan for April we are 
both wondering how we are going to fit in food, work and sleep as well as 
walking the required 42 miles. 

We would both, ably assisted by our support team of Ed and Miles, welcome 
any donations or sponsorship so will be carrying our sponsorship forms at all 
times. There will be tins and sponsor forms at various locations in the Village 
and we will be rattling a bucket at the panto performances. We will also be 
setting up a web page on the „Just Giving‟ website and of course please feel free 
to accost us at any time with money! Thank you. 

Viv Leonard 

Whimple Victory Hall 

A new venture! 

Join us for a family breakfast 
10.00am to 12.00noon on Sat 14th March  

For more information and to book your table 

Ring Vicky on 822800 or John on 823614 
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FOR ALL YOUR 

SEWING REPAIRS 

& 

ALTERATIONS 

No job too small 
 

Also dressmaking, table linen 

& Personalised machine 
embroidery 

 

 

 

 

Call Molly on 

Office. Tel 01392 460970 

or 07748 985830 evenings, 
Wednesdays or Sundays. 

14 Bramley Avenue, Off Lower 
Hill Barton, near to the Met 

Office 

 

JOIN US AT 

ANDY'S RESTAURANT 
PART OF THE INTERNATIONAL SWIMMING SCHOOL, STRAIGHTWAY HEAD, WHIMPLE 

A LA CARTE MENU 

BAR SNACKS 

PARTIES CATERED FOR (UP TO 30 PEOPLE) - CREATE YOUR OWN MENU 

SUNDAY LUNCHES 

CHRISTMAS PARTIES 

BOOKING ESSENTIAL! 
ALSO ASK ABOUT OUR WIDE RANGE OF ACTIVITIES INCLUDING: 

ADULT SWIMMING LESSONS, AQUAFIT 

CHILDREN'S SWIMMING LESSONS, MOTHER & TODDLER SESSIONS ,CHILDREN'S PARTIES 

SAUNA, SOLARIUM 

AND NOT FORGETTING OUR ‘NATURE'S WAY’ BEAUTY CLINIC WITH A FULL RANGE OF 

TREATMENTS INCLUDING MASSAGES, WAXING, AROMATHERAPY, FACIALS, MANICURES ETC. 

TELEPHONE NOW ON: 01404 822196 

OR CALL IN AND HAVE A LOOK ROUND! 

 

Ladies 

Are you interested in a 
friendly game of Bridge? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If so please ring Gayle on 
823142 
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For 
          

Independent Advice  
 

  on       Pensions  
 

                        Mortgages 
 

   Investments 
 

    Life Assurance 
 

     Inheritance Tax 
Planning 
 

 

                                                   Tel  :  01404 822587 
 

Simon Turner 
 

Independent Financial Consultants 
 

Penraddon 

     Hand & Pen 

     Whimple 
           EX5 2PX 

Simon Turner Independent Financial Consultants is an Appointed 
Representative of LighthouseXpress Limited which is authorised and 

regulated by the Financial Services Authority  
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Christmas Production of  

 „The Little Angel‟  
 

On the last week of the autumn term we did a Christmas production 
called ‘The Little Angel’. Eva Penney played the part of the little angel 
who had to find out what Christmas was all about. She came across 
Carol singers, Santa and his elves, Frosty the snowman, children 
decorating a tree, people having a party with lots of scrumptious food, 
and finally she follows a star and comes across the baby Jesus to find 
out what Christmas is all about.  

A collection was taken and we raised £243.33 for the church and the 
school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Matthew and Ruben, Year 4      
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On Tuesday 6th January, all the pupils of the school watched a 
pantomime called ‘Beauty and the Beast’. We all agreed we liked it 
because it had a happy ending. There were 5 people in it and they 
changed their costumes many times pretending to be other members 
in the show. It was very funny.  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

                      

By Sam, Robbie, Peter and Max, Year 3 

 

Happy New Year to everyone, from the pupils and staff of Whimple Primary 
School. We had a happy, but hectic, end to our Autumn term and, for those who 
managed to see our Christmas production, we hope you enjoyed it as much as we 
did. 

This term the children are looking at traditional tales – a topic young and old love. 
It‟s amazing how many versions there are when you start looking.  

By the time you read this all children will have taken part in Adventure Challenge 
activities (no doubt the children will want to report on this in the next issue). We 
are holding a music assembly in school on March 24th at 2.00pm.  

For more details and information please look at the website, which is being added 
to constantly. Many thanks for all your support. 

Carole Shilston  www.whimple-primary.devon.sch.uk  

The Christmas Fair 
 

The Christmas fair was run by the F.O.W.S. on the last Monday of term. 

We all liked seeing Santa and having a go at the lucky dip. There were many 
stalls for us to buy things from including presents for our mums and dads.  

We loved it!        Year 2 
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 Garden Design and Construction  
from a single border to a total make-over 

Louise Turner N.D. Hort 
Robert Mogridge R.H.S. Cert Hort 

Tel 01392499074    Mob 07811781137 
  e-mail: info@gardenlandscapes.co.uk 
               www.gardenlandscapes.co.uk 

A PROFESSIONAL SERVICE WITH EXPERT 
PLANT ADVICE    -    FREE CONSULTATION 

Reg no: 4094 

 

 

O’DELL PLUMBING & HEAT-

ING 
Tel: 01404 811773 Mobile: 07974 818833 

FOR ALL TYPES OF GAS AND OIL HEATING INSTALLA-

TIONS. 

BOILER SERVICE, REPAIR & BREAKDOWNS. 

BATHROOMS & SHOWERS. 

UNVENTED HOT WATER SYSTEMS. 
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 THE PENSION DRAWDOWN COMPANY 
 

INDEPENDENT FINANCIAL ADVISERS 
 
 

FOR UNBIASED, QUALITY FINANCIAL ADVICE BASED ON YOUR  
CIRCUMSTANCES PROVIDING SOLUTIONS TO YOUR NEEDS 

INCLUDING 
 

SAVINGS        INVESTMENTS PENSION PROVISION 
 RETIREMENT OPTIONS   inc ANNUITIES 

LIFE AND CRITICAL ILLNESS COVER     INCOME PROTECTION 
 

Contact:  Bob Diamond at 6 The Withey, Whimple, 
on 01404 822865 or Email r.diamond1@ntlworld.com 

For a free initial consultation 
 

Appointed Representative of The Burns-Anderson Independent Network PLC,  
which is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority  
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What could you do with ten minutes of your time? 
 

„The Mortgage Makeover‟ 
 

 
Ten minutes is all it takes to determine if you‟re paying too much for your 

mortgage. 
 

Ten minutes is all it takes to see whether we can save you thousands of 
pounds. 

 
Ten minutes is all it takes to decide whether you can afford to pay your 

mortgage off early. 
 

Ten minutes is all it takes for impartial, independent financial advice. 
 

Contact Stephen Clare on 01404 823375 
 

or email – stephenclare@thinkpositive.co.uk 
 

or by post - Longfield Whimple EX5 2TF 
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 Solar Heating Made Simple 
 

 

LOCAL FAMILY RUN BUSINESS FOR ADVICE CALL: 

Tel: 01404 823880 or Mobile: 07906 255326 
Email: info@solarsimplicity.co.uk  Website: www.solarsimplicity.co.uk 

 

· Generate Up To 70% Hot Water free 

· Reduce Carbon Emissions And Climate Change 

· Government Grant Available  

· South West Generates Highest Solar Radiation In UK 

· Installation Adds Value To Your Home 

· Free Suitability survey by BPEC installer 

JOY TO THE WORLD - JOY TO WHIMPLE VILLAGE 
 

Christmas Eve in The Square was the most joyful ever, and I would like to 
congratulate the organisers and especially Emma Palmer for her dedication. Two 
hundred people turned up, singers, instrumentalists, families; even dogs came 
too, to join the joyful throng.  

Carols in The Square started life with the Brace family who lived in the White 
Barn. I think Mr. Brace was Head of Music at King‟s School and his family was 
involved in music. The Reverend Tucker, no mean musician himself, was there 
too and I remember the most beautiful voice of Frank Coleman, one of our 
church choristers. Delightful Betty and Alan at the village shop put up such good 
lighting and a beautiful Christmas tree which Jack and I decorated.  

When the Brace family left to open an excellent bookshop in Paternoster Row, 
Ottery St Mary, Tom Lambert, well known oboeist, and his wife Barbara, a 
talented choral singer, took over the organising and it went from strength to 
strength. As traffic became more intense, it became dangerous to have the 
singers on the corner of The Square, and that is when John Griffiths from Number 
3 and Richard Betts of Ivydene offered help, and it is an ideal place. 

You can well imagine how delighted I am to be so near, to enjoy those heavenly 
sounds. Lead us in our music making today and for many years to come! 
Community spirit is well and alive in our village.  

EMLG 
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Historic 

Buildings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advisor on Conservation Repair / 

Sympathetic Alterations 

 

Vernacular Buildings- 

Assessment, Proposals& Options 

 

Listed Buildings- 

Planning Applications 

& 

Building Regs 

Michael Board 

Building Consultancy Ltd 

michaelboard@btopenworld.com 
Modern 

Buildings 

Little Cot 

Hembury Fort 

Honiton 

Devon 

EX14 3LE 

Telephone 

01404 841699 

Design Service for 

New Build Home 

Projects 

 

Extensions and Alterations to 

Properties- 

Designed & Drawn for  

Planning/Building Regs 

 
 

ARK POTTERY 
STUDIO, SHOP & GALLERY 

 

Wide choice of affordable  

pottery direct from the potters, all 

designed and made on site. Also 

sculptures, pictures and cards. 

 

ENTRANCE & PARKING FREE 

 

 Have a go on the wheel! 
 Pottery Parties 
 Commissions 
 Baby Foot Impressions 

 

Find us just off the Ottery/Sidmouth 
Road at Wiggaton (Follow the brown 

tourist signs from Ottery.) 

OPEN DAILY 10 a.m.- 5 p.m. 

Tel. 01404 812628 
 

email:ark.pottery@mypostoffice.co.uk 

 Chimneys 
Wood Burners 

Fires 
 

Swept, Installed, Repaired, 

Lined and Built 

“All your chimney needs” 
 

Alf Butler 
Tel: 01404 811843 
A fully insured and HEATAS 

registered Company 
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     A Great Night  
The Pre-school Quiz and Curry Evening 

25th January 
 

I just wanted everyone to know how well the Pre-school Quiz and Curry 
evening went last night and say some very big Thank You‟s. We completely sold 
out our 90 tickets and even managed to squeeze a few last minute teams in. It 
was great to see such a great turnout from the people of Whimple and thanks to 
you all for showing your support.  

As an early estimate we raised in the region of £800 which will be put to match 
a grant we received and purchase some new outside play equipment  for the 
children. It is an amazing achievement. Congratulations to the winning team 
„West Whimple Willows‟ -  also last year‟s winners I believe - next year for the 
hat trick guys.  

I would like to say a huge thank you to Jenny Sanders and Julie Bowden who 
spent hours shopping, preparing and slaving over hot, steamy ovens to produce 
two wonderful curries, which were delicious. Also thanks to „The Thirsty Farmer ‟ 
who let us use their kitchen for cooking, lent us some pots and later two burly 
lads to carry them over to the Hall. 

Our new quiz master Ross Thomson was simply brilliant, his acting out of the 
roles from „The Village People‟  was particularly memorable - I think he‟s missed 
his vocation and would do well on the Stage - in fact rumour has it that he has a 
part in the next Whimpletons panto, so catch his performance this Half Term. 

Also a huge Thank You to everyone else who was involved particularly Lorraine 
Tandy for all her organising, Jo Sibley for rounding up such great prizes and all 
those who helped on the night. You are a great team. A special mention to Bob 
Scanlan, George Begent and Alison Tierney from the hall committee who sorted 
out the Hall for us after a really unfortunate accident with a bag of plaster.  

Finally a heart felt thank you to all our kind benefactors who donated the prizes - 
Chris „n‟ Chips, O‟Hanlons, Escot, Pecorama, The Otter Inn, Otter Nurseries, the 
Play Dome, The Black Horse, Clyst Honiton, The Taste of Bengal, Bicton Park, 

The Oriental Promise , Georgie Porgie Puddings, Cricket St Thomas Wildlife Park 
and Joshuas Harvest Store.  

Ok enough now as this is becoming longer than an Oscar acceptance speech.  

Many Thanks 

Sam Walker ( Pre-school & Playgroup Chair )                    



56 

 

 

N C HAMLYN 

 
FARM MACHINERY REPAIRS 

AND SERVICE 
 

(Welding, fabrication etc. 
and garden wrought iron work) 

 
Workshop facilities and mobile 

service 
Contact Nigel Hamlyn on 01392 

466720 
or 07702 431244 (mobile) 

Paynes Farm 
Broadclyst 

 

M.J.COLES 
ENGINEERING 

 
(R.T. I.T. B. & CITY & GUILDS) 

SERVICING.  ENGINE RE-BUILDS . 
WELDING MOT.  RECOVERY.   

PICK UP SERVICE 
FRIENDLY LOCAL MECHANIC 

MORE THAN 15 YEARS EXPERIENCE 
FOR ALL YOUR MOTORING NEEDS 

CALL 

MARC 
ON 

WHIMPLE 822095 OR 
07785 740473 (MOBILE) 

 

 

 

PAINTING & DECORATING 

TILER 

PATIO PRESSURE CLEANING 

SHED ROOFS - RE-FELTED 

GENERAL HANDYMAN 
__________________________ 

 

(Excellent references if required) 

For that personal service 

Phone Mr Evans on 01404 822120 

WINDOW 

 
 CLEANER 
 

 

________ ________ 
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 Once a week test each alarm by pressing the test button till the alarm 
sounds. 

 Once a year change the battery (unless it's a ten-year alarm). 

 Twice a year open the case and gently vacuum the inside using the 
soft-brush attachment to remove dust from the sensors. If it doesn't 
open, vacuum through the holes. 

 After 10 years it's best to get a whole new smoke alarm. 

************************************************************************************************* 

Mobile phone security 

The security marking of property should be considered for two reasons.  
Firstly, as a deterrent against theft - economic security measures that 
deter theft are usually good for business and secondly, to assist police 
in solving crimes and to help the return of recovered stolen goods to 
their rightful owners. 

Immobilise phone crime 

Mobile phone networks can now stop stolen and lost phones being used 
on any network, even it the SIM card has been changed.  Call your 
network provider, or if you do not know your network provider’s number, 
call 08701 123 123. 

This will enable you to get your stolen or lost phone blocked across 
every network, and help stop mobile phone crime. 

********************************************************************************* 
On Sunday 29th March we put the clocks forward .(British Summertime 
begins).  So we all lose an hours sleep. 
*************************************************************************************************** 

 

 
 

Lets hope you don’t need to, but to report an incident to the police at 
any time: Ring 999 in an emergency - otherwise 08452 777 444. Our 
Beat Manager is PC 2883 Jim Tyrrell. 

John Munslow   01404 823456 

SAFETY and SECURITY 
 

Those important tasks that may be overlooked 
 

Looking after smoke alarms  

To give information anonymously, Crimestoppers’ 
is there for you any time of the day or night.  
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Whimple Victory Hall 
 

As you are probably aware, there has been a tremendous amount of activity at the 
Village Hall with renovations to the toilets, the entrance foyer, the layout of the 
corridor and accessibility to the kitchen and the committee room.  These 
alterations are nearing completion and we hope that they will be well received 
and beneficial. 

I would like to thank everyone who has been working in the Hall over the period 
that these alterations have been in operation.  On the whole, everyone has been 
very understanding regarding the disruption to their booking and this has made it 
much easier to get the work completed in the time we have. 

We envisage the work being concluded in the next few weeks and want to invite 
everyone to an Open Evening to see what has been achieved, meet the Trustees 
and discuss our hopes and aspirations for the future of the Hall.  We would also 
like you to give us some ideas on the way forward.  We particularly want to hear 
from the youth and from those people with young families who we hope will be 
able to benefit, for many years to come, from any changes we make in the future. 

Please keep an eye out for the date of this evening where coffee and cakes will be 
on offer.  Notices will be placed around the village, in the shop, the Post Office 
and in The Jays.  We hope you will be able to find time to join us. 

John Discombe Chairman of the Trustees 
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JULIAN 

WILSON 
Electrical Contractor 

 
1 Higher Woodhayes 

Farm 
Whimple 

 
Tel: 01404 822641 

 Your Friendly local 

Bed and Breakfast 

David Brown 
Holway Barton 

Whimple 
Exeter 

Telephone: (01404 822477) 

 

Visiting Practice 

 

Day and evening 
Appointments by arrangement 

3, Railway 

Cottages 

Whimple 

Exeter 

 

01404 822372 

 

 

 

 

"FLORAL ENCHANTMENTS" 

 

 

Designer: 

  Morven Fletcher 

 

Flowers for all occasions 

 

Floral designs to your 
specification 

 

Specialist in Wedding Floristory 

 Bodley Bridge Cottage 

London Road,  
 

01404 822049 
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01884 277794 
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 Whimple Parish Council 
Chairman: Sara Randall Johnson 822524 
Clerk: Gerri Turner,  823385 
St. Mary’s Church 
Contact: Rev. Rob Wilkinson 822521 
SClub11, Impact & Contact 
Phil and Rebecca Dominy 822163 
East Devon Councillor 
Andrew Dinnis 850363 
Whimple County Primary School 
Headteacher: Mrs. S. Langley 822584 
Chair of Governors: Pam Scanlan,  822262  
Whimple History Society 
Chairman: Richard Webber 822038 
Secretary: Roger Smith 822244 
Whimple Mothers Union 
Margaret Burrough,  822257  
Whimple Pre-School & Toddler Group 
Chair:  Samantha Walker   822649 
Playleader: Jo Westney 07794 652549  
Toddlers:  Sam Walker 822649 
Whimple Womens Institute 
President: Avril Ellingham 822945 
Secretary: Ann Bowden 823450 
Whimple Over Sixties Club  
Beryl Iball 822905 
Whimple Recreation Trust 
Knowle Cross Sports Ground: Mr P. Garraff 891206 
Whimple Village Produce Association. 
Chairwoman, Doreen Staddon.  823594  
Whimple Football Club 
Chairman: Geoff Delves  823258 
Secretary: Karen Delves 823258 
Whimple Tennis Club 
Secretary: Judith Imbo 823240 
Treasurer: Adrian Rushforth  823276 
Whimple Cricket Club 
Roger Smith 822244 
Whimple Victory Hall Management Committee 
Secretary: Pam Scanlan 822262 
Booking Sec: Ali Tierney 822724 
Whimpletons 
Emma Palmer 823083 
Neighbourhood Watch 
John Munslow 823456 
St. Mary's Bellringers 
Captain: Liz Silk  822389 
Whimple Scout Group 
Group Scout Leader (and Marquee Booking): Alex Spry 822844 
Whimple Book Group 
Katy Howard 823038 
Whimple Youth Club 
Leaders: Mino 07902 651989 or Sue 07964 211195   
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WN58 

Editor 
Ed Hitchcock   823194 
Production 
Bob Scanlan   822262 
Sally Wilde   823246 
Delivery and Advertising 
Ed & Nicky Hitchcock 823194 
Community diary 
Nicky Hitchcock  823194 

Treasurer 
Miles Leonard   822415 
 

Julie Millward   823985 

The Whimple News Team 
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LIVING AND SELLING LOCALLY 

HALLS ARE PLEASED TO OFFER 
THE FOLLOWING SERVICES 
 

 FAMILY OWNED BUSINESS 

 STRONG LOCAL KNOWLEDGE 

 SUPERB COLOUR DETAILS 

 HIGH IMPACT ADVERTISING 

 FREE VALUATIONS 

 ACCOMPANIED VIEWING 

 FLOOR PLAN SERVICE 

 RESIDENTIAL LETTINGS 
 

TEL: 01404 812000 

View all properties on the UK’s No.1 
website: ww.rightmove.co.uk 

15 Broad St, Ottery St Mary, EX11 1BY 
Tel: 01404 812000   Fax: 01404 815777 

Email: halls@eclipse.co.uk   Web: hallsestateagents.com 
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The New  Fountain Inn 
Whimple, Devon 

A Traditional Olde Freehouse Village Inn 
 

As recommended by CAMRA ,  
The Good Beer Guide, The Real Ale Guide  

and the Quiet Pint Guide 
 
 

Real Ales 
Home Cooking 

 

Lunchtime & Evening Meals 7 days a Week 
 

Sunday Roasts etc - Vegetarian Choices 
Handmade Desserts, Children’s Menu  

& Toddler Portions 
 

Join us for a Friendly Drink, Bar Snack or 
an A La Carte Meal 

Bookings are Advisable 
 

Tel: 01404 822350 


